


33,121

33,121

8,280.25



Legal Description: 

W 72.6 FT OF LOT 1 & N 22.28 FT OF W 72.6 FT OF LOT 2 LESS S 6.45 FT OF N 22.28 FT OF W 

54.41 FT OF LOT 2 BLOCK 51 LONGMONT OT DPT EXEMPTION FILE NO 07-01197-01 

Description of Façade Project: 

- Restoration and or reproduction of the stained glass windows that were damaged in the

two vandalism incidents that took place on August 11, 2022, and on August 24, 2022.

There is a total of 12 damaged stained glass windows.  10 windows are being repaired

by Lucia’s Glass in Fort Collins, these are the reproduction widows which were made

around 43 years ago (3M, 6T, 6M, 6B, 7T, 7M, 7B, 8T, 8M, 8B). Two of the windows

Angela Anderson is donating her time to repair (windows 11 & 12), these were made by

her in 2010 as part of the Past President, David Schey Memorial.

- Replacement of the damaged safety glass panels (windows 6, 7, 8, 11 and 12) and

replacing the remaining existing safety glass with a polycarbonate which will hold up to

vandalism in the future.  This also includes adding a polycarbonate covering to the

bottom windows of 1, 2, 3, 6, 7, and 8, where there is no current protection and to the

clear glass windows 13 and 14, on the east side of the Church.  The current safety glass

is laminated glass which is easily broken.

Briefly describe how your project meets the Goals and Strategies of the Downtown Longmont 

Master Plan of Development: 

This is part of a rehabilitation project that will bring the “Old” St. Stephen’s Church up to 

standards in keeping with maintaining the historic character and identity of the Downtown 

Creative District.  Additionally, this project will further protect this historic building while 

showcasing Longmont’s unique history. These changes, especially with the addition of the 

polycarbonate glass will also uphold the goals of the master plan by deterring future vandalism 

and thus making the St. Stephen’s Plaza a safe and welcoming space for all.



 
  



 

8/24/22 #3M damage 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
4 pieces total 

2 green 

1 yellow 

Hand painted wing 

 

 

 

 

 

  



8/24/22 #6T damage 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

11 Pieces broken plus one possible 

5 orange 

6 yellow 

Possible green piece 

  



8/24/22 #6M damage 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
3 pieces total 

3 yellow 

  



8/24/22 #6B damage 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Approximately 23 pieces total 

 

 

 

 

 



8/24/22 #7T damage

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

8/11/22 #7M damage 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
7 Total 

2 yellow 

3 purple  

2 blue (possibly 4)  



8/24/22 #7B damage 

 

 

 

 
26 pieces total 

12 orange 

10 yellow 

3 light blue 

1 brown 

  



8/24/22 #8T damage 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
27 pieces total 

2 blue 

3 green 

8 orange 

2 orange textured 

3 yellow textured 

9 multi colored 

  



8/24/22 #8M damage 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

8 Pieces broken, plus one possible piece 

4 green 

2 orange 

1 yellow 

1 red 

Possibly right side of the painted piece 

 

 

  



8/24/22 #8B damage 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
19 pieces total 

  



8/11/22 #11 damage 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
16 pieces total 

6 brown 

4 yellow 

6 white 

  



8/24/22 #12 damage 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
7 pieces total 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





From: Angie Anderson
To: Del Rae Heiser
Cc: St. Vrain Historical Society
Subject: Re: [External] Facade grant
Date: Friday, September 23, 2022 12:24:50 PM

Yes, $15,000.00. 

Thanks for asking.  

Angie

On Fri, Sep 23, 2022, 12:18 PM Del Rae Heiser <DelRae.Heiser@longmontcolorado.gov>
wrote:

Hi again,

 

Ed Lucias’s email said the repair of the stained glass shouldn’t exceed $15,0000. Angie told
me it shouldn’t exceed $15,000 so just wanted to clarify. I’m sure it’s just a typo but should
address this in case the Board should ask. J Thx!

 

Del Rae

 

From: St. Vrain Historical Society <office@stvrainhistory.org> 
Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2022 3:57 PM
To: Del Rae Heiser <DelRae.Heiser@longmontcolorado.gov>
Cc: 'Angie Anderson' <angieanderson1441@gmail.com>
Subject: [External] Facade grant
Importance: High

 

Hi Del Rea,

 

Here is our façade grant and our  2020 990 and 2019 990.

 

We are still waiting on the second bid from the Riot Glass LLC. Angie has been trying since the end
of August to get this from our contact. She has been out of the office and just got back so I am
sure there is some catching up that she needs to do. As soon as we get this we will pass it on.

mailto:angieanderson1441@gmail.com
mailto:DelRae.Heiser@longmontcolorado.gov
mailto:office@stvrainhistory.org
mailto:DelRae.Heiser@longmontcolorado.gov
mailto:office@stvrainhistory.org
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mailto:angieanderson1441@gmail.com


 

Our apologies about this, we just wanted to make sure that you all have something here soon.

 

If you have any questions please let us know!

 

Alyce

Alyce DeSantis, MNM

The St. Vrain Historical Society, Inc.

(303)776-1870

P.O. Box 705

Longmont, CO 80502

 

“Assuring a Future for Our Community’s Past”

 

From: Angie Anderson [mailto:angieanderson1441@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2022 3:31 PM
To: Office@SVHS
Subject: Facade grant

 

 

--

Angie Anderson

720-635-4175

angieanderson1441@gmail.com
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